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07/11/2024  09:15:282024/4887/P OBJNOT Jonathan Byatt Objection: while this redevelopment is encouraged to breathe new life and affordable housing for Camden, a 

limit must be set on the height of potential building units within this area. The current Parliament Hill sideline 

needs to be preserved. Allowing further tower blocks to go up to 14 stories will block this site Line to the river. 

This is already the case with the single white towel block on the other side of Queens Crescent. There is a 

case for some raised housing units within the estate but residents have clearly spoken within the 

Neighbourhood assembly, held in the last two years, how they do not wish to see more tower blocks going up 

within this area. this consultation can be accessed by Camden who ran the consultation to highlight how 

high-rise blocks are not liked or encouraged in any replanning and redevelopment. Allowing tower blocks of 

height will not. only block the sideline which is a protected space, but will also create an island I saw within 

Kentish town which will lead to massive new developments. This will change forever the nature of this 

previously working class and industrial area which currently preserves this heritage. Please add these 

objections and reconsider any housing above recently approved buildings, e.g. recent developments at chalk 

farm.
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